The information below is for all Public Outreach Coordinators.  If you have agreed to be an 
e-buddy for an Area Public Outreach Coordinator, please pass this to the Coordinator right away.  

Thank you!
Important information for all Public Outreach Coordinators!

Thank you for your willingness to reach families and friends of alcoholics through the community newspapers in your Area.
Please use your e-mail distribution lists to forward a copy of this memo and the news release, “Movie portrays help for families of problem drinkers,” in your “News Releases” folder.  
Please send copies to Public Outreach Action Committees, District Representatives, AISs, and the Public Outreach volunteers in your Area who are willing to insert local information into the news release and arrange for convenient delivery to local newspapers.  
Please ask PO volunteers to insert local information where brackets appear in the text, and then to remove the brackets before delivering the text to local newspapers.
1) At the top of the release, insert the date when the release will arrive at the newspaper, and remove the brackets.  This date will show the reporter that the information is fresh.
2) Where it says “Contact,” insert the name and phone number of an Al‑Anon member who is willing to take a call from a reporter, and remove the brackets.  Will the reporter call?  Probably not, but a local person’s name and number is important—so the reporter can show he didn’t make up the story.  If the reporter does call, tell him what you would like people to know about Al‑Anon meetings in your community—such as how many daytime meetings, or how many speaker meetings are in your area.
3) In paragraph #1, insert the name of the city that this newspaper serves and remove the brackets.  This will make the information valuable to the local editor.
4) In paragraph #2, insert into the brackets the local Al‑Anon phone number where people can get local Al‑Anon/Alateen meeting information in your community—and remove the brackets.
5) In the very last paragraph, insert the number of groups that meet every week in the local community—and remove the brackets.  
6) Also in the last paragraph insert the name of the local community, and remove the brackets.
Special note about delivering news releases

Delivery to a local newspaper can be by e-mail, fax, regular mail, or in person.  A phone call to the newspaper might be the easiest way to find out the best editor or reporter to address it to, and which way they prefer to receive it.  
For many community newspapers, an e-mail addressed to the health editor or family health editor by name is the right way to go.  When you call the newspaper, the receptionist will give you the right person’s name.  Please address your message to the person’s name and title.
If you have any questions, please e-mail wso@al-anon.org , attention Pat, or call Pat at 757-563-1600, extension 1674 during business hours ET.  

Would you ask members to let you know the names of all the newspapers where they have delivered the news release and which ones published it?  Please forward this information to the Public Outreach department at the WSO so we can evaluate the effectiveness of our efforts.
Thank you for reaching out to families and friends of alcoholics, especially through the weekly newspapers in your community.















